SOUTH COVE HEIGHTS 2010 Annual Meeting Minutes 

SOUTH COVE HEIGHTS



AUGUST 8, 2010

1. INTRODUCTION  


The Annual Meeting of the South Cove Heights Condominium Association was called to order by 
Board President, Rick Hartman.  Nine (9) units were represented in person and five (5) units by proxy, 
therefore a quorum was declared.


Also present were Terry Jones and Lori Pare of Belle Terre Property Management.

Mr. Hartman introduced the board members and management and welcomed owners.
2. PROOF OF NOTICE

Mr. Hartman entertained a motion from the floor to waive the reading of proof of notice which is the 
meeting notice that the owners received.  The motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous 
vote.

3. MINUTES OF 2009 ANNUAL MEETING 

Mr. Hartman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes of last year’s meeting which was 
mailed to all owners last December.  A motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote.
4. 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS REPORT
Mr. Hartman addressed the following:

· An owner asked what kind of stain is being used as she is concerned about the durability. Mr. Hartman noted he feels it is holding up well;

·  Rails have been completed and he feels everything looks good, he noted problems should be reported to the Board; Mr. Rylander reported his deck rails need to be finished, BT to contact the contractor regarding;

·  Units 30, 32 and 34 are scheduled to be stained next year; they were last done in 2002.  Unit staining is now on an approximate 8 year cycle. 
· An owner asked about rot and mold on the roofs, Mr. Hartman said they will address that issue later in the meeting;

· Landscaping-Mr. Hartman explained they are very happy with the forester, John Fox. It was noted that a number of trees by unit 20 will have to be removed.  He also noted that Mr. Fear lost a window due to a large pine branch that went through the window this past year. The basic plan is to control what they have, remove and trim around the buildings. SCH has not mulched the deckside of the units in the last 6 years which has resulted in more weeds; however, Belle Terre will continue to weed every year.  An owner reported a tree that needs to be removed because it is ready to fall, it is about 1/3 the way down the hiking path. Mr. Hartman asked Terry to ask the ECA if they will take care of this tree. Mr. Quiros explained that the ECA took care of the pavement erosion BT reported and they were very prompt. Mr. Hartman explained they will have to repair the cracks in the pavement again; it was done 3-4 years ago. 
· Siding Replacement – Mr. Quiros went over the siding replacement program, he explained that Belle Terre provided a pictorial report of siding rot at each unit, rotted siding will be replaced and building wrap will be installed in conjunction with major siding replacement whenever possible; work will start in the fall and will be an ongoing project as the units are not getting younger; 
· Dryer Vents - Mr. Rylander brought up the issue of cleaning dryer vents at last year’s meeting.  Mr. Quiros explained that the Board did a test inspection on both models [A & B], he explained the process used by the technician and noted neither unit had any blockages or resin.  He confirmed Serve Pro will be inspecting and cleaning each unit. The Association will pay for the inspection; however, owners will be responsible to remedy any issues found.  The inspection fee is $35 per unit.  Terry noted they will need inside access. Mr. Quiros asked for permission to enter each unit for those present; all agreed. 
· Chimney Inspections-Mr. Quiros explained the Board will be sending out a survey regarding firewood use and only those flues being actively used will be inspected [and cleaned if needed].

· Future Replacements - Mr. Hartman explained SCH will be facing some large expenses in the future and the Association needs to plan for them. Siding will be done in the next few years and more importantly the roofs are going to need to be replaced.  The Common Area Reserve is at approximately $30,000 at this point. The board has decided to set up a special assessment for roof and siding replacements and other major capital improvements. The Board is anticipating the need to be $850 a year for each unit and this may continue for the next 10 years or so. He explained that the roof consultant said the roofs could go another 5-10 years so the BOD feels they need to build up this account and anticipate 4 slope replacements a year. There are about 25 slopes that need to be replaced. An owner asked if the funds should be earmarked just for the roofs and Mr. Hartman explained that the Board prefers some flexibility; therefore, do not want to earmark the funds for roofs only as they would be locked into using it for roofs only—the funds could not be used for other capital improvements. An owner asked if a future board could move these funds to use them somewhere else instead of roofs and Mr. Hartman explained that the money has to be used for common area and cannot be used for operating items and will be used primarily for replacement of roofs and siding. The owner wants to make sure that the money is used for the right reasons. An owner felt that since funding is reviewed annually with the membership; that should be sufficient.  An owner inquired about the moss on the roofs and Mr. Quiros confirmed that the siding and/or re-roofing would take care of that problem. Terry explained that the roofing consultant inspected roofs with moss and noted that the shingles under the moss are in better condition than the exposed shingles.  
5. TREASURER’S REPORT 


It was reported that Cash on hand was $11,370.00 with 0 delinquent owners.


The Common Area Reserve balance is $31,000 and Operating Reserve is $1475.00




Mr. Fear requested a motion to designate 2010 actual excess of revenues over expense, if any, be 


applied against the subsequent tax year member assessments as provided by IRS Revenue Ruling 


70-604. The Board would then apply the excess, if any, to either the Common Area or Operating 



Reserves.  The motion was made, seconded and passed by a unanimous vote of the members.


An owner inquired about Deck Replacements referred to on page 9 of the Audit; Mr. Fear 


explained that the deck reserves need to be reviewed and Terry explained that this is a paper 


estimate only and roofs and deck reserves should be revisited.


2011 Budget review- Mr. Fear explained there will no change in the annual assessment which 


has not changed in the last 3 years; however, the Annual Special Assessment will be $850 year 


per unit per year; this money will be added to the Common Area Reserves. 

6. OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS
The following items were discussed:
· Propane Vents – Mr. Hartman explained that it was brought to the Association’s attention that a majority of exterior propane vents do not meet code.  Owners will be notified and the cost of remediation will be the Unit Owner’s responsibility. An owner asked why Suburban Propane is not responsible for this; it was probably not code at the time of the installation.  
· Mr. Hartman noted that the Welcome Packet contains some helpful information for owners and reminded owners that Belle Terre has a web site that may also be helpful. 
· Mr. Hartman noted that Mr. Fear experimented with closing up their unit for winter and they are happy with the results, he said it cost him about $400 a year but saves a lot in fuel costs;
· Mr. Hartman reminded everyone to shut the water off when they go away; he also suggested using the new metal hoses versus the plastic hoses on washing machines.
·  An owner noted that someone recommended a telephone system that notifies owners of problems in the unit, she purchased the system and feels it works well for them, it notifies 3 people on the system; another owner noted that when their battery went dead, they received lots and lots of calls! 
· An owner noted that a propane stove keeps the house warm if the power goes out.
·  Mr. Hartman reminded owners that Belle Terry has a weekly inspection program if interested.
· An owner asked how many rentals there are in SCH, 1 as of right now.  
· An owner inquired about the propane prices and asked if they keep tabs on the prices, Mr. Hartman explained that they have done some research and were able to get Suburban to lower the prices for them; the problem is that they are small so they do not get the same discount as others. Mr. Quiros noted that they need to monitor the prices and keep up to date.
7. ELECTION OF A DIRECTOR  


Mr. Hartman reported Mr. Quiros term is up; therefore opened the floor to nominations.  Mr. Quiros 
was nominated and the nomination was seconded.  There being no other nominations, the floor was 
closed and Mr. Quiros was unanimously elected to serve another 3 year term.   Mr. Hartman thanked 
both Mr. Quiros and Mr. Fear for all their hard work. 

  
ADJOURNMENT  

There being no other business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,


Lori Pare, Recording Secretary



